

Moseley Forum

Minutes

6 December 2022 7.30 to 9.00pm

Moseley Exchange

	Item	Action
1	<p>Welcome and register of attendance</p> <p>Committee: David Isgrove (Chair), Radley Russell (Deputy Chair), Jill Adams, Becky Greenhill, Huw Davies, Tom Russell, Richard Kimberlee, Steve Halliday</p> <p>In attendance: Caroline Parmenter (WMRE), Pete Dorans (VFL), Adam Holmes (VFL), Hayley Bradbury (WMRE), Denis Murphy, Patrick Willcock, Sue Johnson, Rick Robinson, Jean Gilkison, Sarah Chaundler, Barbara Norden, Cllr Izzy Knowles, Chris Crean, Ian Neal, Jack Wilson, John Newsome, J Shaw, Jenny McKenzie, Thomas Dickson, Kirsten de Vos.</p> <p>Apologies: Cllr Kerry Jenkins, Anne Burness, Jane Harvey, Fiona Adams</p>	
2	<p>Minutes of previous meeting and matters arising (unless covered elsewhere)</p>	
3	<p>Update on station</p> <p>Presentation by Caroline Parmenter (WMRE), Pete Dorans (VFL), Adam Holmes (VFL), Hayley Bradbury (WMR. A copy of the slides is attached as an Appendix to the minutes.</p> <p>Key messaging:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none">• Updates and disruption messaging will be posted at tfwm.org.uk/camphill• WMRE are hosting a community drop in at Moseley Hive on 26 January 2023 10-12. This will be an opportunity to meet the project team.• Opportunity for the community to get involved and adopt station• Site has been set up, there are some further clearance works this side of Xmas.• Construction works commence with soil nailing (stabilisation of the cutting sides) which will then be sprayed with concrete and piling for the platform. <p>Questions from those present are to be followed up with WMRE by MF.</p>	

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Has the station design taken into account anti-social behaviour (CCTV, lighting, safety of lone passengers?) • Will the station be locked when not in operation? • When are noisy works proposed? • How will the project manage traffic disruption? • What vegetation is proposed for the cutting above the concrete spray level? Are any further trees being removed? • What about the other stations? • When will I be able to buy a ticket to travel? • When will the project be discharging the pre-construction conditions? • To what extent can the community influence the designs for the station? 	
<p>4</p>	<p>Finance Report Presented by MF Treasurer, Richard Kimberlee. RK is preparing the application for the 2022 Neighbourhood Grant. The following spend is agreed:</p> <p>a) Agreed to buy a laptop, external camera and roving microphone, to enable better quality remote access (Zoom) to Forum Meetings. (proposed David Isgrove, seconded Steve Halliday, vote- supports proposal). Richard Kimberlee to progress with securing quotes and, with the approval of the chair, progress to procurement.</p> <p>Also to investigate leasing the device back to the Exchange.</p> <p>b) Agreed £500 for Moseley in Bloom/Moseley in Lights.</p> <p>Any remainder to be prioritised on:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Update to website – to make it more accessible and again to extend reach of MF • Station sponsorship 	
<p>5</p>	<p>Bike Stations / cycle lanes Update by Cllr Knowles. The ground at the side of the former Boots has been prepped. We are just waiting for the legal bit to be completed and the physical docking station will be installed. I've met with the owner of Boo Burger who are moving in there and made sure they are aware the council own that land. He has no problem with a docking station and just wants access to the rear doors for loading. He is supportive of our desire to prevent that area becoming a car parking area for Uber Eats etc by moving bollards and maybe putting in a planter or two. Kerry and I will have to try and find some funding to do that. The other virtual docking</p>	

	<p>stations will all also go ahead except the one outside Wake Green Surgery.</p> <p>Still waiting for the result of consultation on cycle lanes. We are exploring whether there is some room in the railway package to join the village with the station.</p>	
6	<p>LTN – Phase 2</p> <p>Update from Cllr Knowles: Final Report is now due on 6th January 2023 to go to cabinet on 17th January 2023.</p>	
7	<p>Ward Action Plan</p> <p>The Councillors are working with Moseley Regeneration / Moseley CDT to establish the priorities for the Ward Action Plan.</p>	
8	<p>Christmas</p> <p>Update by Cllr Knowles: Request for Moseley Forum to sponsor Moseley in Lights and Moseley in Bloom (refer item 4 above). This year we have not had as many business sponsors and the Farmers Market have agreed to make up the difference. I'm waiting for some additional lights to be installed in a tree outside the old HSBC. The light show in the park was really well received and over 2500 people went to view it on Saturday night - huge well done to Rosie, Rhiannon and Rowena who made it happen and Lorna for all her support. The tree switch on was also well attended. Thank you to the Moseley Misfits for providing the music and to Lorna for switching the lights on.</p>	
9	<p>Constitution</p> <p>Tom Russell advised the constitution for MF had recently undergone a refresh, this will be presented in draft for feedback at a closed committee of MF with a view to its adoption at the 2023 AGM.</p>	
10	<p>Reports from other groups/organisations and councillors</p>	
10.1	<p>Moseley Regeneration</p> <p>As Ward Action Plan</p>	
10.2	<p>Moseley Society</p> <p>No update.</p>	
10.3	<p>Ward Councillors</p> <p>In addition to the updates provided above:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Constituency boundaries - No more comments than I made when the proposals came out earlier in the year, relieved that Moseley remains intact. • News: MHRC (recycling truck) will be in Moor Green Lane on Friday morning and we will also have a 'Love Your Environment' day in the ward with several crews to tackle fly tipping, clean up an alleyway off Woodstock Road and grafitti removal. • PSPO - no update on the PSPO, despite assurances it was with the legal team in November, this is being chased up. 	
10.4	<p>Police update</p> <p>No update</p>	

10.5	Moseley in Bloom No update	
10.6	BsFM No update	
11	AOB <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • There has been an increase in burglaries/car crime across the ward. Anyone that is the victim of crime is encouraged to report it. Street watches are starting to report • St Mary's Church has undertaken workshops to feed into its re-modelling, more news expected in the new year. • Boo Burgers are opening in the former Boots. • The Hive has become a community asset. 	
12	Date of next meeting 31 January 7:30pm	